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REMEMBER…. 
 

THE SALUTE TO OUR VOLUNTEER  FIREFIGHTERS IS IN 

OUR UPCOMING OCTOBER ISSUE OF THE HOMETOWN 

CONNECTION. 

Please forward your submission to : 

macklinhometownconnection@outlook.com  
to be included in the October issue! 

http://www.macklin.ca
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   WASTE COLLECTION 
  

  Tuesday  - Residential & Business 
     - Residential free RECYCLE pickup    

  Friday      - Business & Industrial Park   
 

 

   Recycle and/or Garbage Items must be:  
  Maximum size of 30” x 36” bag,  

Maximum Weight of 20kgs or 44lbs. 
   

To ensure pickup, do NOT place bags behind vehicles.  

 
 

Home Connection At a Glance: 
 

 

Salute to Firefighters Notice    Page 3 

Soldier Memorial Project     Page 3 

Grandparents Day      Page 4 

Macklin Lake Regional Park     Page 4 

RCMP Report        Page 6 

News From The Hall      Page 6 

2025 Bunnock Results     Page 7 

2025 MMBA Season           Page 8/9 

Chamber Glow Golf/Supper    Page 10 

Lotteries Community Grant    Page 10 

Hockey/Skating Registration    Page 12 

Tent Caterpillars       Page 13 

Villa Marie News       Page 15 

Hello, from St. Joe’s!      Page 15 

Macklin Library       Page 16 

Hometown Connection Advertising  Page 16 

Did You Know ………..      Page 16 

COMMUNITY EVENTS 
 

  Sept 1  NO Walk-in Clinic 
  Sept 2  Macklin Minor Hockey AGM/Registration 

  Sept 7  Grandparents Day at the Museum  

  Sept 10  Chamber Glow Golf & Supper (chamber members) 

  Sept 15  Macklin Skating Club Registration—Arena 

  Sept 16  Youth Rec Hockey Registration Deadline 

  Sept 20  Men’s Golf Cash Scramble 

  Sept 26  Harvest Festival—Vendors needed 
 
 

Please see ads in this issue for location and times. 

 

TRANSFER STATION HOURS  
APRIL 1—OCTOBER 1  
(Macklin Residents only) 

 

Tuesday: 4:00 – 8:00pm 
Thursday: 4:00 – 8:00pm 

Saturday: 11:00am – 3:00pm 
 

**Please tape or wrap loose cardboard** 
**Electronics and Glass bin disposal have been suspended** 

Summer  
Hours Now 

In Effect! 

Summer  
Hours Now 

In Effect! 

*Picture obtained from internet 

***If you would like to receive your quarterly water bill by email, 
please submit your email address to admin@macklin.ca 

September Newsletter Deadline: 

September 24, 2025 
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Local Church Services 
 

Sacred Heart Parish Denzil:    Wednesday - 11:00 AM    
      Sunday - 9:00 AM 
 

St. Donatus Parish:   Saturday - 5:00 PM  
 

St. Mary’s Parish Macklin:  Monday/Wednesday/Friday  9:00 AM 
      Tuesday at St. Joseph's Centre  11:00 AM 
      Thursday at Villa Marie 9:30 AM    
      Saturday – 7:00 PM    Sunday – 11:00 AM  
 

Macklin United Church:  Sundays—10:00 AM  
 

Evesham Anglican/United:  Sunday Service/Sunday School 10:00 AM  

 

MADAC Trip-of-The-Month—August 2025 
 

$1000 Voucher— Mike & Briane Reinbold 
 

www.macklinswimmingpool.com 

Alcoholics Anonymous Meetings 
Every Thursday at 8:00pm    

United Church Basement (4901 Telegraph St.) 
If you need assistance, please call 780-753-7589 or 306-514-7887 

 

Macklin & District Food Bank 
 

The Food Bank is here to provide confidential assistance  
in times of need. 

If you need our support to provide nutritious meals,  
we are here to help. 

 

306-753-FOOD (3663) 

 

 

THE BIGGEST TREAT IS HAVING SOMETHING TO EAT. 

 

 

 

Garbage Bag Tags will now be available at the Delta Coop      
Grocery & Convenience Stores.   

 

The price is $2.00 per bag tag 
 

Recycling bags are no charge! 
 

Please note, these tags are for Macklin residents only. 

SUDOKU 

GRASS CLIPPINGS AND COMPOST 

It is the responsibility of each property owner to  
dispose of any grass clippings or compost material.  

 

 There is an area designated for this at the waste trans-
fer station where compost materials may be emptied 

from their bags and deposited at no charge.   
 

It is not an acceptable practice to place  
compost or grass clippings along the back  

alley or lane adjacent to your property! 

Soldier Memorial Project 

The members of the Unity Legion #90 who reside in 

Macklin have started a project at the Macklin Cemetery 

to honor our soldiers who fought for our freedom.                                      

 

For more information on this project and for donation 

inquiries, please contact Lloyd Shapka at 306-753-7152.   

(Close up of the monument  detail.) 
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MACKLIN LAKE REGIONAL PARK 
Campground 

• Reservations can be made online at                            

macklinlake.letscamp.ca 
 

Clubhouse  

• Offering daily breakfast along with tasty lunches            
and suppers 

• New Menu including food specials and sweet treats!  

• Friday Afternoons—homemade Cinnamon Buns 
 

Golf Course 

• Ladies Night—Tuesdays  

• Sept 20th—Men’s Cash Scramble 

• Men’s Night—Thursdays  
(Registration is REQUIRED to accommodate meal prep) 

UPGRADE THANK YOU 
 
 

Book your tee times at the Clubhouse by calling 306-753-2175 

 

H E L P  W A N T E D 
 

Immediate positions available 

*Certified Journeymen or Apprentice  
 Picker/Crane Truck Operators 

 

 *One Ton Picker Operator  

*Winch Truck/Tractor Drivers 

 *Swampers/Laborers 

* Mechanic/Apprentice Mechanic 

* Dispatcher 

 

Send resume to: 

 

 

 

Box 1080 
Provost, AB  T0B 3S0 
Fax:  780-753-6142 

or 

bryce.olson@octaneoilfield.ca  

 

Thank you to Delta Coop 
for the donation of  
materials and the Ladies 
Golf Association for the 
donations of shrubs and 
flowers.  Thank you to 
the other sponsors and 
volunteers who helped 
beautify TBox 1. 

mailto:bryce.olson@octaneoilfield.ca
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• There were two false alarms and one traffic complaint. 
• RCMP received a noise complaint.  Members attended but 

could not locate the source of the noise.  No further complaints 
were received. 

• Members conducted a wellbeing check at the request of a   
concerned citizen. 

• Police received a report of an individual falling off a moving golf 
cart.  The subject of complaint was transported by Emergency 
Medical Services to Provost Health Centre for a medical       
assessment. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
• There was also one traffic complaint. 
• RCMP received a complaint of a drone flying over a residence.  

This matter is still under investigation. 
• Police received a complaint of a vehicle collision with a light 

pole.  This matter is still under investigation. 
• Members received a complaint of theft of fuel from a local gas 

station.  The subject of complaint returned to pay for the fuel.  
No charges were laid. 

• There was also one traffic complaint. 
 

 

 

 

RCMP MACKLIN REPORT       July 22, 2025 —  August 11 , 2025  
Macklin Detachment:  (306) 753—2171     Monday – Friday  8:00am – 12:00 noon 

 

 

 

 
 

Hey all. Some very exciting news for Macklin and District. I will let the 
Chief share it in the letter below!! 
  

Pat G. Stang 
Captain, Public Relations, Public Education, Recruitment. 
Macklin & District Fire Rescue 
Cell: 306-753-7378 
   
 
The Macklin & District Fire Protection Board, along with the members 
of the Macklin & District Volunteer Fire Rescue have started an  
addition to the south side of the current fire hall.   Some of you may 
have noticed the construction and wondered what was happening. 

 

This timely and much needed addition of two more bays, was made 
possible by a bequeathment donation from a former resident of 
Macklin, Gerry Batey.  In honor of her donation and to provide  
legacy and recognition, the two added bays are going to be called 
"Batey's Bays!"  The timing of this donation could not have been 
more perfect as the department is currently in need of more room. 
We have a truck that was donated by Plains Marketing that will be 
turned into a grass land truck and are also fund raising within the 
Oilfield community to build a Foam Fire Fighting trailer that will need 
a home once completed.  There will also be a mezzanine for storage 
and to practice rope rescues off of safely.  

 

On behalf of the Fire Board, the Fire Department and the Individuals 
and communities we serve, I wish we could thank Gerry for her 
thoughtful donation.  This is something that will service the commu-
nity for decades to come.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Justin Bast 
Chief 
Macklin and District Fire & Rescue 
 

News from the Hall 

Macklin & District Crime Watch Division  
 

 ‘Striving to keep our community safe’     
 

306-753-4001  

 

Persons with information about crimes being committed in the Unity / Wilkie/ Macklin areas are urged to call the 

Unity RCMP detachment at (306)228-6300; the Wilkie RCMP at (306) 843-3480; or the Macklin RCMP at (306) 753-

2171. If you wish to remain anonymous, you may also call Saskatchewan Crime Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477, or 

*8477 on the SaskTel Mobility Network.  Crime Stoppers will pay up to $2000.00 for information which leads to 

the arrest of person(s) responsible for any serious crime.  Crime Stoppers is anonymous and does not sub-

scribe to call display, nor are your calls traced or recorded.  You can also submit a tip online at 

www.saskcrimestoppers.com 

http://www.saskcrimestoppers.com/
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2025 

2025 WORLD BUNNOCK CHAMPIONS 

1st Place 
Eric Tryhuba, Devyn Steinhubel, Ian Hillis, Braydon Gartner  

2nd Place—Curtis Scherger, Colin   

Scherger, Tarra Scherger, Mike Scherger 

3rd Place—Kevin Deck, Luke Rehman, 

Tanya Rehman, Brad Burkhardt 

4th Place — Jeff Cazes, 5th Place — Daryl Thomson, 6th Place — Jason Wandler, 7th Place — Holly Scherger, 8th Place — Lorne Feser 
 

Other Qualifiers   
 

  Jillian McKinnon-Kryzanowski  Kai Doetzel    Denise Lock   Alyssa Hagman  Teagan Holman   
  Laine Cosh     Mike Reinbold    Keirst-Lynn Wilhelm Valerie Lowater  Tammy Hoevers 
  Trevor Tomm     Mark Stang    Ashten Bast   Taya Bast    Isaac Fleck 
  Jackson Scherger    Madi Kotsias    Kelly Stang   Jacob Gartner   Logan Friedrich 
  Wanda Martens    Garry Bleier     Owen Bosch   Allen Baier   Tim Veller 
  Tayna Schug     Doug Bosch    Nathan Soukeroff  Lee Gogal    Tyler Mildenberger 
  Rhett Fischer     Mok Kasemsukpongprai  Cody McKinnon  Dustin Gartner  Danny Mazoleski   
  Lauren Stang     Maximum Litzenberger  Justin Revet   Cara Wandler   Aidan Knox 

Clean Harbors Division 

1st Consolation Event   2nd Consolation Event   3rd Consolation Event   4th Consolation Event 

1. Keith Newnham   1. Chris Parfett    1. Corey Walz    1. Clinton Rissling 
2. Robert Stang    2. Trevor Nerdahl   2. Chris Bartlett    2. Kyle Casavant 
3. Cass Finke    3. Elliott Cline    3. Jason Russell    3. Kayla Anhorn 
4. Kelly Weinkauf   4. Brendan Baier    4. Leeanne Sunduk   4. Trista Krieger 
5. Allyson Andres                 5. Laney Gogal 
6. Gavin Chrusch                  6. Mac Plant 
7. Brian Stang                  7. Kade Temple 
8. Gary Holan                  8. Kelly Gartner 
 

Consolation Event Winners—Prizes 

Synergy Credit Union Division 

1st Consolation Event   2nd Consolation Event   3rd Consolation Event   4th Consolation Event 

1. Brad Holman    1. Ryan Todd    1. Troy Baier    1. Chris Baier 
2. Chase Weinkauf   2. Shane Stang    2. Ryan Deck    2. John Wandler 
3. Jeremy Reinbold   3. Justin Warawa    3. Craig Derbyshire   3. Don Stang 
4. Irelyn Veller    4. Tylo Gartner    4. Tim Undershultz   4. Connor Cosh   
5.  Ryder Rehman                  5. Jaxon Gartner 

6. Jenessa Schafer                 6. Wayne Luchko 
7. Dylan Gartner                  7. Aubrey Wagner 
8. Frank Doetzel                  8. Rick Stang 

Oldest Player    Plinko         50/50 Winner 

Rudolph Stang  91   Wireless Speaker—Nixon Johns    Sheldon Erker—$20,870.00 

Youngest Player    Action Camera—Tucker Burlock 

Hayes Boytnick  5    2026 Bunnock Entry—Ryan Breit 
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U11 Softball Season 

The U11 girls had 2 teams this season. They started off the season with a “T-shirt” team builder all together, then 

split off into their teams. Both teams had the opportunity to compete in a tournament in Unity and in their home 

tournament in Macklin. They took part in exhibition games with some wins and some losses. They worked hard, 

learned new skills and had lots of fun!  After the regular season ended, players from both teams joined to make a 

Provincial team. This group of girls helped to host a 23 team Provincial Championship tournament. They may not 

have come out as champions, but they had a great Provincial experience!  

U13 Boys 

Macklin Lakers 13u baseball The Boys had a great season of ball. We competed in the BRBL this 

year and won the league. Playing Kitscoty in the final. Then on to Tier2 Provincials in Yorkton. 

The boys had a hard fought weekend with a semi final win in extra innings to head to the   

championship game. They came up against Rosetown and after a close game we came home 

with the silver medal. Super proud of all these kids this year!  

Parent Pitch/Tball  

13 Girls Softball Recap   
 

2025 Season Our U13 girls softball team wrapped up a strong season with 11 wins and 8 loss-
es, competing against teams from surrounding towns despite there being no formal league to 
enter. With only four second-year players on a predominantly young roster, the team showed 
resilience, growth, and heart every time they stepped on the diamond. The girls capped off 
their season by placing in the Top 8 out of 23 teams at Provincial C, ultimately falling to the 
powerhouse team from Wynyard, who went on to claim the provincial title.  

U15 Softball  
 

The U15's had a great  
season, these ladies 
battled hard. We 
wrapped things up with 
Provincials in Unity and 
brought home bronze 
medals! 

RallyCap #2 

As we close out the season, 
we're proud of the growth and 
determination we've shown. 
We've had fun, learned to-
gether, and made memories 
that'll last. Thanks to our team, 
coaches, and families for an 
amazing year.  

RallyCap #1 LTP U9 girls   

11U boys The 11U Lakers Baseball team delivered an outstanding 
season, finishing the regular season undefeated with a 7-0-2 record 
and sweeping their home tournament with a perfect 4-0 run to claim 
the Championship title. The Lakers showcased exceptional skill, team-
work, and determination. Their regular season featured dominant 
pitching, timely hitting, and strong defense, resulting in seven wins 
and two ties. The team’s highlight was the Macklin Sports Weekend 
Tournament, where they went 4-0 to secure the Championship at 
home against Leader. Would like to thank the parents for volunteer-
ing their time for jobs and making the 2025 season a success. The 11U Lakers provincial baseball team was 
made up of kids from Macklin, Luseland and Provost. They had a short season playing only 2 exhibition games 
and attending the Battleford tournament.  The team then travelled to Watrous for the Tier 3 provincial tour-
nament where they played hard, but did not advance to play Sunday.   

2025 MACKLIN MINOR BALL SEASON 
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U17 Softball   
 

Our Macklin U17 Lakers team entered SoftBall Saskatchewan’s “B” provincials this 
year to see how they could compete against bigger centers and stronger competi-
tion…and the girls definitely rose to the challenge.  With 21 teams, and 4 pools, 
there was no room for error.  Making it to the “do-or-die” Sunday play-off games 
put us into the top 6 teams left standing, and a possible back-to-back-to-back 
game format situation (which we wanted to be in).  After beating the 1st place 
from the Yellow Pool, Yorkton Crush, 14-6, we went on to play the undefeated 
Swift Current Sonic, and found our groove early, coming out on top, 14-4! With this 
win, we were in the gold medal game against the strong Twin City Angels, a team 
that got the “W” on us in round robin play, 7-0.  We had something to prove, and 
after a hard fought, back and forth game, the Lakers came up one point short, 14-
13, to bring home the silver medals!  It was a fierce and intense weekend to be 

18U Baseball  
 

The U18 Baseball 
season was a suc-
cessful one. The 
boys won the 
Battle River Base-
ball league in June 
as well as their 
home tournament. 
Then kept busy 
with some exhibition games until they travelled to Regina for 
provincials at the end of July. They played in the tier 2 division 
and finished third in the  round robin. Unfortunately in the 
semi final game vs Battleford they got sent home at the top of 
the 7th inning due to a protest. Leaving a 9:3 lead.  

U19 Girls  
 

The U19 Girls joined forces this year with Kindersley and Prov-
ost. They travelled to Regina for provincials this year on July 4 
– 6. They battled back from placing 3rd in the round robin and 

made it to the 
finals and 
came home 
with a silver 
medal! Great 
season girls!  

Macklin Senior Lakers  

The Macklin Sr Lakers travelled down to Carnduff, SK for Tier 3 Sr. 

Men’s provincials on August 8-10th weekend. The boys came out on 

top in the round robin and came up against Carnduff in the final.  
 

They battled and came out on top with a 10-6 win.  

They also won the BRBL league championship a few days before. 

Great season boys! Follow them on Facebook for updates for next 

year!   
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Macklin Vacation Bible School was held from August 18 to 21 this 
year. The theme was Make a Splash with Jesus. Approximately 65 
children ages 4 and up attended the new four day format of ses-

sions. They learned about God’s love through bible stories involv-
ing water and through water experiments, games and crafts. Thank 
you to everyone who made the week possible again this year. Spe-

cial thanks go out to those who donated snacks and brought the 
children. Thank you for the dedication of our VBS helpers and lead-
ers. We also thank Macklin Daycare for bringing children and stay-
ing to help. A special thanks to St. Mary’s Roman Catholic Church, 
Grace United Church, and New Horizons Senior Centre for the use 
of their facilities; Villa Marie for welcoming us for our closing pro-
gram; the many individuals who supported VBS financially; and to 

Delta Co-op – Macklin and Donald L Isaman Professional Corp. who 
donated merchandise and services. Finally, thank you to the chil-
dren who attended each day, you are our reason for continuing. 

Thank you and God bless you. 

NOTICE 
Lotteries Community Grant Program 

 
 

Applications are now being received under the          
Saskatchewan Lotteries Community Grant Program.  

Written submissions will be received until           
Wednesday, October 1st, 2025. 

 

Applications must be directly related to the delivery of 
a sport, culture or recreation program. 

 

For a grant application package, please contact the 
Town of Macklin @ 306-753-2256. 

 

 

Only Complete applications will be     
considered for funding. 

 
 

Macklin & District Recreation Board 
Box 69 

Macklin, SK    S0L 2C0 
 

admin@macklin.ca 
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4713 Herald St. 

macklin_insurance@outlook.com 

 

4903 Highway 31, Macklin, SK 
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Macklin Minor Hockey 

Annual General Meeting & Registration Night 

At the Credit Union Legacy Centre—Main Hall 

Tuesday, September 2, 2025 @ 7:00 p.m. 
 

Registration and consent forms can be found on the 

MMHA Website under “Forms” 

Only new players need to sign a consent form.  

 

Hockey School  -  October 3rd, 4th, 5th 

3 on 3 Tournament  -   Oct 6th - 10th 

 

 

PART-TIME HELP REQUIRED 

P/T ARENA ICE MAINTENANCE/CARETAKER 
 

Applications are invited from persons interested in  
providing part-time contract services for the operation and 

maintenance of the Macklin Arena.  
 

ARENA LOBBY CARETAKER 
 

The Town of Macklin requires the services of part-time help 
to perform specific janitorial services in the Macklin Arena 
Lobby Area.  The position is daily from approximately      
October 1st until March 31st.  Training will be provided.  
 

 

For further information please contact the Town Office at 
(306) 753-2256.  The Town of Macklin reserves the right to 
reject any or all applications.  Applications will be received 

until 5:00 pm Friday, September 12, 2025.  
 

Town of Macklin 
Box 69  Macklin, SK  S0L 2C0 

admin@macklin.ca       

306-753-2256 

 

 

 

 

MACKLIN SKATING CLUB 

AGM & REGISTRATION 
 

When:  Monday, September 15th at 7:00 p.m. 

Where:  Macklin Arena Lobby   

Highway 31 

 

*First time skaters should contact  

macklinskatingclub@gmail.com for minimum  

requirements to start or any other general concerns. 
 

Registration forms can be found on Facebook 

If you have questions, please contact  

Kristine Gartner at 306-753-7831 

 

Youth Rec Hockey Registration 
    COORDINATOR REQUIRED 
 

We are excited to be offering the Youth Rec         
Hockey Program again this year!  

This is a non-competitive hockey program with           
1 practice per week. Practices will consist of hockey 

skills and power skating followed by a                    
game of shinny.   

 

Requirements:  
 

• Youth ages 8-13 
• Helmet with cage, stick, and hockey gloves 
• Have skating ability 
• Not in the Macklin Minor  Hockey Program or   
 registered with SHA 
 

***This is not a learn to skate program or a         
competitive hockey league*** 

 
Registration is $100 for the year.                              

Message Roxy Kohlman with any questions or to    
register 306 753 7089. We require enough interest to 

move forward with this program.  
Days and times to be determined.  

Registration deadline September 16th, 2025.  
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YOGA FALL SCHEDULE  Sept 8th – Dec. 1st 

Mondays -  Beginner  yoga @5:30 pm.  Located @ 5003 – 46th St.  
                  -  Intermediate Yoga @ 7 p.m. @ 5003 – 46th St.  $190 
 

NO YOGA THANKSGIVING  
 

Wednesdays (IN HOME STUDIO) - Sept. 10th – Nov. 26th  (12 ses-
sions)   $ 190 
 

**NEW MORNING CLASSES** 10:30 a.m. Beginner Yoga  $ 190 
5:15 p.m.   Power Flow Yoga ( Located at my home studio) 
7:00 p.m.   Yin/Restorative Yoga (Located at my home studio) 
 

CHAIR YOGA OPTIONS available, Connect with me @ 306 948-
7545 OR  Email:  yogawithshirleymarie@gmail.com 
 

TUESDAYS & THURSDAYS ARE OPEN FOR PRIVATE OR GROUP 
FUNCTIONS.  Yoga, Meditation and or Sound Baths   
8 a.m. – 8 p.m. Let me know if you need anything.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

To Register: Call/Text or Email or Request to join my FB group 
Yoga with ShirleyMarie or Bright Meadows Vibrational  

Sound Therapy 

THANK YOU 

The Ladies Golf Association would like to thank the following for 
their generous donations towards the  

Ladies Annual Golf Tournament!   
 

A portion of the proceeds go towards our Girls Junior Golf Program.  
 
 

* Delta Coop * Al’s Truck Service * Thomas Hardware Ltd. * 
* Shear Boutique * Synergy Credit Union * Threads *  

* Royal Bank of Canada *  
* Dragon’s Secret Family Restaurant * T&T Collision *  

* Macklin Lake Regional Park * Maverick Oilfield *  
* Dolphin Oilfield * La Pizzeria * 

* Strathcona Resources * Macklin Tire * Fleck’s Insurance * 
*Reinbold Electric Ltd. * Spy-Trap Mechanical *  

* J&S Confectionery * Close To Home Promotions *  
* Colleen Probst * Servus Credit Union * Shirley Ann Bast *  

* IDA Pharmacy * Glow Day Spa * Rona * 
* Heather Stang * Damn Good Liquor * Body Beautiful *  
* Bumper To Bumper * Debbie Bolz * Isaman Chopek *  
* Sharleen Klassen * Mitch Gregory * Bouma Meats *  

* West Lake Energy * 
 

 The event was a huge success, and we hope to see everyone 
again next year. 

TENT CATERPILLARS 

TREES AND WORMS—WHAT TO DO 
Tent caterpillars feed on deciduous trees both ornamental trees and 
fruit trees.  Some of their favorite trees to feed on are aspen, maple, 
ash, birch, oak, and wild cherry trees. I’ve found them in our apple and 
crab apple trees ever year too. 
 

When tent caterpillar populations get large they can cause a lot of dam-
age quickly. To know if these caterpillars are eating your trees look for 
small holes on the leaves, leaves that are partially eaten from the out-
side edge, and branches completely stripped of leaves. Of course you 
want to also look for tent-like nests in the forks of trees. If they are 
feeding the damage is easily visually in the early summer. 
 

How To Get Rid Of Tent Caterpillars With Dish Soap 
Besides cutting off the affected branch, spraying caterpillars with dish 
soap is another easy way to get rid of them quickly. The key to making a 
dish soap spray work is to not let the soap foam up to much. Fill the 
spray bottle up almost full with water, then add 1-2 tablespoons of dish 
soap per gallon of water. Then finish topping up the water. Give the 
sprayer a gentle shake to mix the soap in. This helps to suspend the 
soap in the water without it floating to the top as bubbles. As you find 
the caterpillar nests you can spray them with soapy water. It also works 
very well when you have masses of tent caterpillars on your sidewalk 
and other areas. 
 

mailto:yogawithshirleymarie@gmail.com
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We started the Bunnock weekend with a game of Bones at the 
Villa. We then enjoyed a wonderful drive around the Macklin 
Campground and Bunnock courts, which brought back lots of 
memories and stories. It was sure busy with all of the campers 
pulling in. We stopped at the Macklin Clubhouse and enjoyed 
delicious homemade cinnamon buns and a punch! 
 

The residents were busy painting fish pictures with celery to 
brighten the hallways at the Villa. 
We had our annual “Sundae Funday” with family and friends. We 
had a large turnout and the weather held out for the afternoon. 
It was an afternoon full of games, laughter, and of course sun-
daes with toppings! This day is always enjoyed by all who attend. 
Off we went to Bodo one day to learn about the past. It was a 
learning experience for all which was guided by their very knowl-
edgeable staff. We had fun looking at all the artifacts and items 
that have either been donated or discovered while staff are out 
on the dig sites. 
In celebration of National Senior Citizen’s Day, we hosted a tea 
and invited the community in to celebrate and say thank you. We 
thanked all of the senior citizens in attendance for everything 
they have contributed to our community in the past and still to 
this present day. It is without a doubt that, our community has 
been shaped and cared for by each and every one of them and 
has made our community of Macklin the wonderful and caring 
place that it is today. 
The Villa Marie is currently looking for casual staff for the evening 
cook position. Please email Jenn at  villa.marie@sasktel.net if 
interested. 

 
 

Follow us at Villa Marie Macklin on Facebook for more photos 
and news. 
 

VILLA MARIE NEWS 

 
 
 

Well summer went by quickly, and it seems like August has flown 
by too. 
 

We have been busy here. As well as our usual activities, some 
volunteers helped to run the food booth at Denzil Days over    
August 9th and 10th. Through their volunteerism, the Denzil    
Recreation Board donated $2,000 to our recreation department. 
Thank you all for your hard work! 
 

We had our Family Fun Day this month as well. We started the 
morning with a car show which was awesome! Thank you to    
everyone who brought the amazing cars, it was so interesting to 
see so many vehicles that have come and gone over the years. I 
should have joined in – I’m something of a classic model myself! 
As well as the car show, our families were invited to a BBQ lunch. 
The burgers, buns, and drinks were donated by the Co-Op, and all 
our yummy ice cream treats were donated by J&S. Thank you all 
for your donations, they tasted delicious! Finally, we topped off 
the day with some amazing music from The Jammers! Thank you 
to everyone that made this day so much fun, we had a great time. 
 

Our St. Joseph’s Staff Association held an End of Summer Raffle, 
where the winner of the draw would win a camping prize pack 
that included two lawn chairs, a cooler, lots of camping accesso-
ries, and a $50 Co-Op gift card. Congratulations to our winner, 
Janaille Ekencrantz, we hope you enjoy it! Thank you to everyone 

who bought tickets to support us! 
 

 
 

On August 21st, we had our monthly birthday party, with a lovely 
birthday cake from the Co-Op and amazing entertainment from 
the very talented Line! We had to pick our jaws up off the floor 
after she was finished, what incredible talent! Sadly, on August 
23rd, George Graf passed away. We will miss him, his helpfulness, 
and his humour dearly. Our condolences to his family and friends 
at this time, he was one-of-a-kind. 
 

We also wanted to thank Doug and Dorothy Conly for bringing us 
ice cream sundaes over the weekend. They were so yummy! 
 

On September 26th, we will be having our garage and bake sale in 
the St. Joseph’s ambulance bay from 10:00AM until 4:00PM. We 
have enough garage sale items at this time, but donations of bak-
ing would be appreciated! 
 

A funny story to end our update… I was downtown the other day, 
and an elderly woman was standing on the sidewalk asking for 
help. I asked her what was wrong, and she told me that she could-
n’t find her car. I thought, ‘well, this will be easy, there’s only 3 
cars on the street!’ I asked her what colour her car was to narrow 
down our options, and she looked at me like I was strange and 

said, “well it’s car colour.” I sure hope she found it. 
Happy Harvest – we hope it goes well for you and that Mother 
Nature cooperates! 
 

Until next time, take care, 
Peggy Bolton, St. Joseph’s Resident 

Hello, from St. Joe’s! 

mailto:villa.marie@sasktel.net
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I hope everyone had a great summer! 
 

We held the annual TD Summer Reading Club Craft and Story Time in 
July and August.  The last day was August 20th with the Pre-Readers and 
Readers who signed up entered in a prize draw.  Thank you to everyone 
who participated.  Congratulations to the prize winner! 
 

Lakeland Library Region is once again part of the Notice Nature Program 
(until October 31st) and the Lakeland Summer Reading Challenge (until 
September 2nd).  Pick up your passports and ballots at the library for a 
chance to win some prizes. 
 

This year Lakeland Library Region is participating in the Regional Park 
Pass program until September 15.  Borrow a Regional Park Pass for 7 
days with your library card!  
 

Our book display for September is Once Upon a Crime.  Come check it 
out! 

Questions?  Call Jennifer 306-753-2933 or  
email macklin.lib@lakeland.lib.sk.ca 

MACKLIN LIBRARY Hometown Connection Advertising: 
 

   
 Yearly Business card size ad - Chamber members only  $200.00/year 
  Yearly Business card size ad – Non-Chamber member  $270.00/year 
  Monthly Business card size ad – open to all    $ 40.00/month 
  Monthly ¼ page ad – open to all      $ 50.00/month 
  Monthly ½ page ad – open to all      $ 75.00/month 
  Monthly ¾ page ad – open to all                                 $120.00/month 
  Monthly Full page ad – open to all (limited space)              $150.00/month 

 

Community news is free of charge.   
All other Ads are subject to standard rates (noted above) 

• Ads and articles must be submitted in print ready form.   
• There will be a 2 picture limit as well as a 100 word (half page) limit to all 

paid articles.   
• Deadline for articles or advertising is the 24th of the month.   
• Payment must be made up front by cheque to: “Macklin Chamber of Com-

merce” 
• Ad to be dropped off at the Town of Macklin Office or your advertisement 

will not be  included  in the issue. 
• If you need a digital advertisement designed for you, there will be an extra 

fee  of $25.00. 

We reserve the right to refuse ads and pictures.  
Etransfer to: treasurer.macklinchamber@gmail.com  

Please submit all advertisements and articles to:  
macklinhometownconnection@outlook.com 

Hours:  
Tuesday: 1:00 – 6:00    

Wednesday: 1:00 – 6:00 
Thursday: 10:00 – 2:00 

Library Playgroup—Thursdays 
 

Sept 4th & 18th - 10:30 – 11:30 am   
For ages 0 – 6 
 

 

 
Did you know??? 

Nurse Practitioners have extensive knowledge and skills. They 
are able to provide care from well babies and families to critically 
ill patients in intensive care units.  NPs treat the whole person. 
The provision of services will depend on the setting, but they can 
treat and diagnosis illness, refer to specialists and interpret    
diagnostics. Some NPs have the ability to provide minor surgeries 
and stitches.   NPs are accountable for their own practice and it is 
their sole responsibility to communicate with patients test     
results, treatment plans, and are responsible for follow up. NPs 
may counsel patients on health management, alternative      
therapies and rehabilitation strategies. NPs in Saskatchewan may 
also now admit and discharge within health care facilities.  
 

NPs are independent health care providers and they offer a wide 
range of services similar to family doctors.  
 

 

Did you know??? 
Pharmacists can prescribe for minor ailments, improving access 
to health care services. Your pharmacist can continue to help you 
with selecting the most appropriate remedy or medication and is 
able to provide prescription drugs for some ailments such as: 
• mild acne 
• hay fever, seasonal allergies 
• cold sores 
• diaper rash 
• insect bites 
• canker sores 
• oral thrush 
• painful menstruation 
• gastric reflux 
• headache 
• hemorrhoids 
• muscle strains and sprains 
• bacterial skin infections 
• athlete’s foot, ringworm, groin itch 
• emergency contraception 
• bladder infections (urinary tract infections) 
• birth control 
• bladder infections (urinary tract infections) 
• Shingles 
• Eye infection (conjunctivitis) 
• Influenza (in epidemic or pandemic situations) 
• Nail Fungus (onychomycosis) 
 

Continuing maintenance therapy – If you are taking medications 
regularly, your prescription has run out and you are unable to get 
in to see your doctor for several days, most often, your pharma-
cist can provide the supply you need until you are able to visit 
your provider, and will let your provider know. 

mailto:macklinhometownconnection@outlook.com

